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July 10, 2015

July 11, 2015 

Shabbat Shalom Brethren, 

This past week I have been overwhelmed by the support and prayers of over 130 people when 
I asked in general for their prayers. Many times I think or feel I am in this alone. I know many 
of you think you are alone in this walk many times as well. The truth is we are all walking this 
out together but in faraway places. 

I have said and written about the parable of Matthew 22 many times and yet I am seeing it 
happen in this ministry. I am telling people about the Sabbatical and Jubilee years. Some are 
eager to learn more about them and study into them. Others dismiss them and continue to 
bury their heads in the sand and ignore the invitation from Yehovah to come to the wedding. 

It is hard for me to witness this and I sure do not like it. Israel is not worthy to come to the 
wedding, and Israel has killed the prophets sent to her. And as we have been telling you, 
Yehovah is raising up an army like ISIS to come and destroy you. 

Mat 22:7But when the king heard, he was angry. And he sent out his armies and destroyed those 

murderers, and burned up their city. 8Then he said to his servants, The wedding is ready, but they 

who were invited were not worthy.

We cannot get on any conferences in North America. The small fellowships we do get invited 
to are exciting and the people at them eager to learn, but to get on the larger conferences is 
not happening. This too saddens me. 

This January I was asked by James Relf, the man who looks after my website, to send our 
books and DVDs to a friend of his in an African country. This man is a Bishop of that country 
and has been teaching those things found in Remembering the Sabbatical year of 2016. This 
same bishop has fled his country to go to another one and there he shared the teachings of 
our book to another bishop of that country. This second Bishop said that we have been lied to 
all these years. The things I am saying in this one book is causing these men to take another 
look at their bible. 

James’ friend wants us to come and teach for weeks and even months so they can learn all 
these things. He has even said that Government officials would come to the meetings. 
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All of this and much much more has been taking place behind the scenes, in addition to the 
Newsletter and the two radio shows, and in addition to the phone calls and emails, and in 
addition to the full time job I have in construction. 

With all this on my mind I asked for prayers from our Facebook friends. Here is my request 
which I am sharing with you. 

I would like to ask for your prayers. There is work being done to have us come to Africa. Central 

Africa, which is on the verge of another Genocide. A conference is being talked about, with many 

church leaders and Government leaders as well from 5 or 6 countries. This is a huge undertaking 

and to be honest, I am very nervous about doing this. Could use your prayers for this on many 

fronts. If this is what Yehovah wants then each country will send Gov. Representatives and the 

civil war will not take place and the church bishops and pastors will come out in droves. 

Matthew 22 being fulfilled in our times. 

Please do keep this in your prayers for the next while. We are also working on our trip to the 

Philippines this Sukkot. We continue to need prayers here for safety and security. Tourists have 

been kidnapped by ISIS supporters in the Mindanou area. 

Thank you for thinking of us. Yehovah bless you. 

Burundi, Rwanda, Democratic Republic of Congo are the countries involved. Kenya has 
already said they are interested in attending. Tanzania and Uganda are being asked to join us 
as well. 

One friend I approached who has taught in Uganda wrote me to say: 

After prayerful consideration of your request, I do not think that it would be advantageous for you 

to teach with the group I have been involved with the past four years. 

And with that comment he has decided that these people will not have the chance to choose 
for themselves whether or not they will obey Yehovah and keep the Sabbatical year in 2016. 

You do not do as he has done. Let everyone know and then let them decide for themselves. 

I want to thank all those over 130 people who said they would be praying for me and these 
meetings and these countries. I am deeply humbled beyond words for this and for those 
praying for us to go to the Philippines. Here again we have people arranging for us to speak to 
Government officials as well. 

I have sent the books Remembering the Sabbatical Year of 2016 and The 2300 Days of Hell to 
Prime Minister Harper and to Prime Minister Netanyahu with a short explanation of why I am 
sharing this with them. 

I am also sending this same information to President Vladimir Putin of Russia, The President 
of the People’s Republic of China, Xi Jinping and India’s Prime Minister Narendra Modi. 



3/4 

I ask that you pray about this as well. I do not know what will take place, if anything at all, but I 
feel the deep desire to let these leaders know about these things. 

I also want to thank you all for your prayers. And I want to thank those of you who have helped 
support us with your finances. They have come when we needed to replace the mixer so we 
could host the radio shows with Mitch and Krista Houston, and Greg Cronkite. These three are 
also doing other radio shows and continue to teach as we do on sightedmoon, telling people to 
get back to the Torah and 4th commandment. 

Your donations have enabled us to replace the very expensive computer James needs to keep 
our site up to date and bug-free. He is also working on moving the sightedmoon.com web site 
to Switzerland and to Israel. He was almost done when the computer crashed a few weeks 
ago, then he had to start all over again. He had some choice things to say that day. 

We have now replaced these, thanks to your donations. 

Our airfare to Philippines has been paid for by one donor. Our books we are sending to the 
Philippines have not been paid for. The ones for Africa we still need to pay for as well. These 
meetings in Africa and the Philippines cost money for hotels and halls, and our hosts can little 
afford it. We hope to be able to contribute towards these as well. 

Both James and Mitch would like to come and help me in the Philippines, but I do not want to 
split their families at Sukkot so I am saying no for now. For Africa, which could be in 
December, I would take them both to help me teach these truths. Again, this is going to cost 
money. 

If was not for your $10 and $20 donations that some of you give weekly, we would not be able 
to do these things that need to be done when things break or to maintain the web site and 
email list which cost money each month. Nor could we plan to go to these other nations to 
share this message. 

So I do thank you, each of you, for your prayers, your donations, your love letters of 
encouragement, and your support. 

With each passing day we get closer to all these prophecies being fulfilled, and the horrors that 
will be seen by many of you. So thank you for helping us in sharing this message. 

I am also getting emails from some of you who are taking on your public officials who are now 
voting in support of Gay Marriage. I thank each one of you who stands up and voices your 
objections to the things our nations are doing against the Torah. I thank each of you for 
standing up and sharing the Sabbatical and Jubilee message. 

It is a miracle to see so many now working hard to keep it, planning and sharing ideas and 
trying to figure it all out. 

May Yehovah bless each of you with more than you take in, in all that you. Thank you again. 
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Shalom, 

Joseph F. Dumond 


